
Welcome to Reception 

September 2023

Miss Small (Nursery)
Miss Wilkinson (Reception)



What does a week look like in Nursery?



What does a week look like in Reception?



Time in the Learning Environment



Phonics and Reading

Phonics is the ways we teach children to read. This begins in Nursery where we 
follow the Launchpad for Literacy skill development to teach pre-phonic skills. This 
included auditory, visual and fine motor skills. 

From Summer term in Nursery and throughout the rest of Reception, we follow the 
Read, Write, Inc. reading scheme. 

At the beginning of the scheme the children are introduced to one sound per day. 
They will practise saying, reading and writing the new sound. The sounds are taught 
in a particular order and each sound has a handwriting ‘mantra’ to support with 
formation. 

Your child will be assessed half termly and moved into the appropriate group for their 
reading level. 





Reading

As they begin to recognise the sounds taught we will begin to introduce ‘Fred Talk’. 
Fred only takes in sounds and the children are encouraged to blend the sounds 
together to make the word. (s-a-t becomes sat). You can support your child at home 
by using ‘Fred Talk’ and encouraging them to listen carefully to hear the word. 



Sound cards

As we learn each of the sounds in Reception, they will be sent home in your child’s 
reading folder. You can;

● Flash the cards
● Make simple words together, such as, tap, pin, mat.

These need to be kept in your child’s reading folder so they can be added to each 
week for you to continue to practise at home. 



How can I help my child at home?

Nursery

Your child will be sent home with a reading for pleasure book each week, which is selected 
by your child from our school library. This is to aid in promoting a love of reading for your 
child. This can be read regularly throughout the week. Please record a short message in your 
child’s yellow reading record. 

Please bring your child’s reading folder into school every Wednesday in order for their books 
to be changed and returned to you each Thursday.



How can I help my child at home?
Reception

Reading

Your child will be sent home with a reading for pleasure book each week, which is selected by your child 
from our school library. This is to aid in promoting a love of reading for your child. This can be read regularly 
throughout the week.

As children make progress in their phonic skills they will begin to bring home which is matched to their 
current reading level. It is important that children read as often as possible at home as well as school and 
we expect all children to read at least 3 times per week at home. This needs to be recorded on each 
occasion by parents in your child’s yellow reading record. Books will be changed on Thursdays. 

Homework 

● Sounds cards will be sent home at the end of each week with the new sounds children have learnt. 
● Throughout the year activities will be uploaded to Seesaw for you to carry out together at home. 



Homework Project

Each half term a homework project will be set on Seesaw. 

This will be set during the first week of each half term and due in for the final week of 
the half term. Children can complete this activity in a range of different ways including 
adding pictures to Seesaw, drawing pictures, or making models ect. 

This project may also include practising and developing skills to help children 
develop their independence. 



How will I know what my child is doing in school?
● Seesaw - please engage as much as possible!

● Newsletters

● Twitter and Facebook

● Parents’ Evening

● Opportunities to visit the Early Years unit

Engaging in school life has a positive impact on outcomes for children.



How will I know what my child is doing in school?

Termly overviews will be uploaded to 
Seesaw. 

Overviews include;
● The core books the children will be 

reading and retelling for the half 
term. 

● A breakdown of what we want 
them to know by the end of the 
term for each area of learning.

● How you can support at home. 

● Opportunities to come into school. 



What else will my child do in Early Years?

● Forest Fridays

● Bikeability

● Music 

● Yoga

● School Trips or visitors to school



What should my child wear for school?
● Children must wear school uniform, consisting of: a white polo shirt, grey trousers/skirt and a school 

jumper/cardigan. Blue gingham dresses are allowed. Wearing leggings is not permitted.  
● Children must wear plain black shoes/trainers to school and socks which they can fasten independently (no 

laces) 
● PE kit should comprise of plain navy blue shorts/joggers and a plain white t-shirt.  
● Children should not wear any form of jewellery other than a watch.  No earrings should be worn.
● Children should not wear any form of hair colouring/dye unless given permission by school staff as part of a 

charity/celebration event.
● Long hair must be tied back at all times for health and safety reasons and to help to avoid the spread of head 

lice.
● Pupils are discouraged from attending school with ‘outrageous/extreme’ hairstyles and accessories (such as 

Mohicans, shaved patterns and overly large hair bands/clips) as this can cause disruption to learning. 

Forest Friday

Each Friday, every child should come to school wearing their white polo top and jumper along with jogging 
bottoms or long trousers suitable for the outdoors. Children will also need a pair of wellies (which can be left in 
school) and a waterproof coat. We carry out Forest Friday regardless of the weather so please ensure your child 
is suitably dressed each week. 



What should my child bring with them to school every day?

Water bottle – Water only please!

A spare set of clothes which can be left in a named carrier bag on your child’s peg or 
within their bag. 

Reading record and book (Reception)

P.E. Kit left on peg in separate bag (Reception)



Reception Baseline

The reception baseline assessment is an interactive and practical assessment of your child’s early 
literacy, communication, language and mathematics skills when they begin in in reception. The 
assessment will measure your child’s progress from reception to year 6. The information and data 
gathered from this is accessed by the DFE, and will not be shared with the school, the teachers and 
you, as parents. During this assessment, a member of staff will be able to spend quality 1-1 time with 
your child, getting to know them and if they need any further support in certain areas. When your child 
reaches year 6, you will be able to see the progress your child has made throughout their school 
journey. If you wish to read further on the reception baseline, then you can find a useful parent booklet 
here;

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/reception-baseline-assessment-information-for-parents

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/reception-baseline-assessment-information-for-parents


Who can help me from the school community?
● Class teacher first – Miss Small (Nursery), Miss Wilkinson (Reception)

● SEND - Mrs MacAndrews

● Safeguarding lead, Attendance  - Mr Henderson

● Before and after school club, music lesson, clubs - School office

● Friends of Stobhill - Mrs Bush 

● Mr Henderson’s door is always open

● Stobhill Link 


